
Newsletter and What’s On? 

News from Mr Edwards-Grundy 

The end of term arrived with its usual flurry of excitement and sadness.  There have been sad farewells 

as we said goodbye to children leaving for new settings and our Year 6 children off to their secondary 

schools.  But there has also been sadness for children saying goodbye to familiar teachers and 

classrooms – strong relationships have been formed and it is hard to move on.  

As a staff team we yesterday said a sad goodbye to Margarita, Mrs Patchett, Mrs Lynch and Mrs Self.  

Each of them has played their part in The Blake School community and we will miss them; I know they 

have touched the lives of many of you and your children.  They leave us with many treasured 

memories, which we will take with us even though they have moved on to pastures new.   

However, there is also excitement, children are ready for new challenges and opportunities, the future 

beckons!  And before all that there is the joy of the summer break, time to create memories, to be 

recharged and refreshed. 

In Collective Worship on Monday I reminded children about the importance of being safe and keeping 

safe – please do look at the resources included in this newsletter that may provide you with 

information that you can use with your children. 

I hope you have a wonderful summer, enjoying your children and making memories together. 

Keeping everyone safe 

Part of being community together is looking out 

for one another and supporting one another. 

If at any point during the holidays you are 

concerned for a child, you should call the Multi-

Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) to report your 

concerns.  It may be nothing, but better to be safe 

than sorry. 0345 050 7666 

If you think a child or an adult are in immediate 

danger, always dial 999. 

If, over the holidays, you feel at risk please reach 

out to one of the organisations that can offer you 

support.  Please don’t wait for September, or think 

you have to suffer in silence. 

Samaritans – 116 123 

Domestic Abuse – 0808 200 0247 

Debt – 0800 138 1111 

Internet safety 

Next year, one of our School Development 

Priorities will include work on Smartphone use 

and keeping children safe online. 

You may want to look at information that is 

provided by Smartphone free childhood – they 

signpost to research and provide information 

about alternatives to Smartphones. 

Whatever devices your child has access to, 

please do make sure that you have set up 

parental controls to ensure that your children 

can only see material that is suitable for their 

age. 

You can find information about social media 

platforms, online wellbeing and how to talk to 

your children about online safety from the 

NSPCC. 

Keeping devices in a public space in your home 

is a simple way to help protect your child. 

 

  

https://www.smartphonefreechildhood.org/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/


 

Our victorious cricketers 

Having come second in their heat, our Year 5 boys went on to take part in the Oxfordshire cricket finals. 

It was an amazing day of cricket with the children growing in confidence and skill with every game. At 

the end of the day, The Blake School boys were declared overall winners – congratulations to them all! 

   

                 

 

Music concert 

As well as being a great afternoon of 

music, the end of term concert also 

raised £93.22 for the school. 

The money has been spent on much 

needed new music stands. 

Many thanks for your generosity. 

Guess the sweets in the jar 

For everyone who had a go at guessing how many sweets 

were in the jar at the fete, the answer was 133. 

Anastasia’s guess was the closest, just 3 out as she 

guessed 130.  Well done Anastasia! 

School lunches 

We have a new menu for the autumn term, you can find a 

copy on our website. 

You can already order for September! 

Children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to 

free school meals.  If your child is in Year 3, 4, 5 or 6 you 

will need to pay for their meal, unless you are entitled to 

certain benefits.  If you think you might be entitled to 

benefits related free school meals, please contact the 

school office. 

School Uniform 

When you are buying new school 

uniform for your children, please make 

sure that you follow the uniform rules. 

The only thing you need to order from 

our supplier is a sweatshirt/cardigan 

with the school logo – everything else 

can be bought on the high street. 

Please label everything… 

https://www.blake.oxon.sch.uk/web/school_lunches/673564
https://totstoteams.com/
https://totstoteams.com/


 
Join Joe Wicks and the Activators for a weekly 

burst of activity throughout the summer 

holidays. 

Episodes are available on The Body Coach You 

Tube channel 

The activities can be easily integrated into 

your day and aim to make movement fun, 

whatever your summer holidays hold. 

The summer is a great time to help your children to become safer, independent pedestrians and road 

users.  The footsteps programme will support you in providing ideas as to how to support your children 

as they learn to be safe on the roads and how to encourage them to think about the decisions they are 

making.  If your children are out and about on their bikes and scooters, please do make sure they are 

wearing a helmet – protecting their head could be a life saver. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCAxW1XT0iEJo0TYlRfn6rYQ
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCAxW1XT0iEJo0TYlRfn6rYQ
chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/sites/default/files/file/fire-and-rescue/Footsteps-Parents-guide.pdf


 
Holiday club 

On the mornings of 6th, 7th and 8th August, the Welcome Church are 

running a holiday club for children aged 5 – 11 years old. 

You can sign up online for your child to attend the club, they can 

attend for just one day, or for all three. It looks like being a lot of 

fun! 

https://www.thewelcomechurch.org.uk/events/


   

Term Dates 

When thinking about booking holidays and 

appointments, please do check our term dates.  

Every day in school is important. 

Classroom doors open at 8:40am and close at 

8:50am, please support your children in getting 

to school on time and ready to learn. 

https://www.blake.oxon.sch.uk/web/term_dates/10506


 



   

   

Loving, learning and flourishing in community 


